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	DATE: 
	November 17, 2004

	TO:


	Wildlife Committee (WC)

	FROM:


	Maureen Smith 

	SUBJECT:
	Revised November 9, 2004 WC Meeting Action Notes 


Wildlife Committee Meeting 

November 9, 2004

CBFWA Office, Portland, Oregon

Revised Action Notes

	Attendees:
	Katherine Cousins (IDFG), Beth Chase (KTOI), Carl Scheeler (CTUIR), Greg Sieglitz (ODFW), Angela Sondenaa (NPT), Terry Luther (CTWSRO), Ray Entz (KT), Maureen Smith (USFWS), Tracy Hames (YN), Tom Giese and Frank Young (CBFWA)

	By Phone:
	Matt Berger (CCT)

	Time Allocation:
	Objective 1. Project Recommendations
Objective 2. Regional Issues
Objective 3. Annual Report 
	0%

100%

0%

	ITEM 1:
	Discuss Opportunities for WC to Provide Input into BPA Rate Case

	Discussion:
	Tom Giese discussed the opportunities for the WC to influence the CBFWA recommendations for the upcoming Rate Case budget and MOA.  The critical timelines and overlapping processes were discussed and the draft November 7th MOA Budget Considerations/Assumptions for Future F&W Program Costs Table was reviewed to understand CBFWA-proposed groupings of projects (M&E, Research, Information Management Coordination and Administration, Production, Mainstem, and Habitat) and the regional efforts currently underway that are important to the MOA/Rate Case process.  Further discussions focused on the BPA/NPCC staff “Project Appraisal” document, which analyzed which ongoing projects were directly linked to BPA’s statutory and legal obligations and warranted continued funding at some level.  Tom encouraged project sponsors to review the information which was distributed to MMG on November 2.  The WC requested that the document be sent to WC members to insure that individual projects were categorized correctly.  

	Item 1: Discussion

(continued)


	Maureen presented an overview of Greg Delwiche’s (newly appointed vice president of Environment, Fish, and Wildlife at BPA) perspective (taken from CBB interview) for attaining a regional agreement on a “game plan” for recovering fish and wildlife populations that is consistent with Bonneville’s statutory obligations and achieves specific biological objectives.  Greg Delwiche proposed a Foundational Approach that would identify biological objectives and actions to meet the objectives, while prioritizing the actions geographically across the Basin at an agreed-upon level of execution.  
A discussion followed on how best to address Greg Delwiche’s Foundational Approach on behalf of wildlife interests and ideas that were presented included the Subbasin Plan “roll-up” effort, prioritization at subbasin and regional levels, difficulties in measuring success, budget constraints for maintaining current O&M funding needs for existing projects, certainty for continued wildlife mitigation actions during the next Rate Case period, and case studies of current trust agreements.  Ray stressed that an internal HU assessment of where the WC members’ projects were in meeting BPA’s mitigation responsibilities throughout the Basin was critical for assessing what funding needs would be necessary to insure that wildlife mitigation continued at a reasonable pace in those areas that were currently undermitigated.  The discussion focused on which tools/mechanisms/processes could best be utilized to accomplish both wildlife as well as BPA interests that could influence the budget allocation for fish and wildlife.  February 1, 2005 was determined to be the target date for completion of any activities.

	ACTION:
	Maureen recommended that a work group be established to formulate an approach for becoming involved in the Rate Case process in coordination with Tom Giese, Tom Iverson, and Neil Ward (AFC and RFC Coordinators) and other Committee Chairs to insure alignment and support at the MMG level with WC recommendations. 
The WC formed a Rate Case Work Group of Maureen Smith, Angela Sondenaa, and Matt Berger with Ray Entz, Carl Scheeler, and Mark Barry to act in a work product review capacity.  The Work Group was tasked to develop a strawman Rate Case Involvement Work Plan and Schedule for distribution prior to the December 1-2, 2004 Workshop.  It was determined that the Rate Case should take precedence over the other high priority needs that were identified at the October 19-21, 2004 Retreat and initially scheduled for the December Workshop.  Those issues that directly related to the MOA/Rate Case would be pulled into the Rate Case Work Plan, as appropriate.  It was decided that setting up a strategy to address Retreat issues would be deferred to the January meeting, where a strawman Work Plan and Schedule for 2005 would be finalized and proposed topics for 2005 Focus Workshops would be determined. 

	ITEM 2:
	Election of WC Chair and Vice-chair 

	Discussion:
	The WC agreed that at least 5 years of experience on the WC was desirable in order to be considered for WC Chair.  Maureen Smith, Angela Sondenaa, Scott Soults, Matt Berger, and Greg Sieglitz were nominated for the Chair position.  Beth Chase was nominated for Vice-chair position with Katherine Cousins as an alternate.  Greg Sieglitz stated that he had accepted a position with the Oregon Watershed Enhancement Board so would not be eligible to serve as Chair.  Maureen said that she is planning to retire in February of 2005 so could not accept the Chair position.  Matt indicated that his availability is uncertain at this time since he is attending school, but would have a better sense of his availability by the end of January.  Angela said that she would be willing to serve, but that she needed time to get approval from her supervisor and to determine how best to delegate current job responsibilities.  Beth and Katherine both indicated a willingness to serve.  Maureen stated that she was willing to assist whoever assumed the Chair and Vice-chair positions until her departure in 2005.  Frank presented Maureen with a CBFWA plaque that expressed appreciation for the time she has spent on behalf of wildlife and her strong leadership and dedication to the WC.

	ACTION:
	The WC members present recommended Angela Sondenaa as Chair and Beth Chase as Vice-chair subject to consent-mail approval by the rest of the WC (since a quorum was not present).  Angela will notify Maureen by November 15 of her ability to serve.

	ITEM 3:
	Consideration of the Need to Incorporate Wildlife Language into the NPCC Draft Columbia Basin Research Plan

	Discussion:
	Neil Ward was scheduled to present information relating to the Research Plan and the long-term benefit of insuring “wildlife” research interests were given a placeholder for current and future projects as well as an invitation for the WC to participate in a scheduled meeting with Steve Waste, NPCC central staff and author of the Draft Plan.

	ACTION:
	Because of time constraints and the opinion that the Subbasin Plans already contained adequate language for wildlife research needs, it was determined that the WC would review any language that Neil drafted.  In lieu of a formal presentation, the WC requested that Neil include a “wildlife” component with the “resident fish” proposed language that he was currently drafting for incorporation into the Draft Plan and discussions with Steve Waste.  Committee members asked that CBFWA comments be sent out also for WC review.

	ITEM 4:
	Finalize WC Overarching Problem and Goal Statements

	Discussion:
	The WC decided to foregoing consideration of this agenda item until some future time and to devote the scheduled December 1-2, 2004 Workshop, planned for development of a 2005 WC Work Plan, to developing a strategy for influencing the wildlife mitigation portion of the CBFWA recommendation for the BPA Rate Case.

	ITEM 5:
	Date and Location of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be a Work Shop on December 1-2, 2004 at the UCUT Office in Spokane.  Lodging across the street from the UCUT Office is recommended at the Red Lion Hotel Inn at the Park, 303 W. North River Drive, Spokane, WA 99201, (509) 326-8000
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